
 

April 21, 2008 

 
 
 

 
To the Honorable Common Council  
  Public Works Committee 

City of Milwaukee 
 
Dear Committee Members: 

 
 File No. 071397 vacates an abandoned street remnant in the block bounded by North 1st Street, 
West Townsend Street, North 2nd Street and West Randolph Street, in the 6th Aldermanic District.  The 

vacation was initiated by the Department of City Development, Real Estate Division so that the 
abandoned street remnant, which is currently public right-of-way, will revert back to the adjacent property 
owners.  

 
 The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the 
proposed vacation. No additional fees are associated with the proposed vacation.  

 
 On April 21, 2008 a public hearing was held, and at that time nobody spoke in opposition to the 
proposed right-of-way vacation. Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City 

Plan Commission at its regular meeting on April 21, 2008, recommended approval of the file.  
 

Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

 
Rocky Marcoux  

Executive Secretary  

City Plan Commission of Milwaukee 
 
cc: Ald. Milele Coggs  


